
  

Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
 
Land Protection Branch 
4244 International Parkway 
Suite 104 
Atlanta, Georgia 30354 
404-362-2537 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
         
 

August 5, 2024 
 
Ms. Lauren Petty 
Supervisor, Environmental Affairs 
Georgia Power Company 
241 Ralph McGill Boulevard  
Atlanta, GA  30308 
Email: LMPETTY@southernco.com 
 
Subject: Georgia Power Company 

Plant Yates Gypsum Landfill 
Completion of Geotechnical Investigation - Acknowledgement 
GEOS Submittal 859372 

 
Dear Ms. Petty, 
 
The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) acknowledges submittal of the letter of 
Completion of the Geotechnical Investigation, dated July 30, 2024, with test pit as-built locations. 
The Geotechnical Investigation (GEOS 811910) was approved through minor modification on 
January 11, 2024. EPD appreciates your diligence in providing the notification in a timely manner. 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (470) 604-7150 or 
tammy.buchli@dnr.ga.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Tammy Buchli 
Environmental Engineer 
Solid Waste Permitting Unit 
Solid Waste Management Program 
     
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Tyler Boyles, Ben Hodges; GP 

William Cook, Keith Stevens, Beverly Tipton; GA EPD 
  
File:  GEOS 859372 
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